
 
Galion City Board of Health 

Nursing Division Monthly Report for April 2019 
 
 
 
CMH 

• Billing was completed and mailed on April 30 for a total of $1090.     

• We are still waiting on billing: 
o  11/13/18 for $1040  
o 1/25/19 for $370 
o 3/28/19 for $820 

 
Immunizations 

• Two clinics were held during the month of April. 

• Total of 42 appointments and 7 no shows with a no-show rate of 16.67%. 

• One clinic was cancelled due to staffing limitations.  

• Last April, 65 appointments were scheduled with 10 no-shows with a no-show rate of 15.38%.  
 

Get Vaccinated Ohio – Grant  

• No activity for this grant took place during the month of April 

• School staff immunization training is to be scheduled once school is out for the summer. 
 

Flu 

• Flu vaccine continues to be recommended. There are currently 24 public vaccines and 1 
private vaccine for 6 months and up remaining in inventory (as of April 30, 2019). 

 
Lead 

• No lead tests were completed during the month of April 

• A follow up was made on two children referred to the GCHD for high lead levels. Levels for 
both children are continuing to drop. These children are having frequent blood lead levels 
drawn to monitor. The mother states lead was found in the home, but nothing has been done 
by the landlord. No orders have been made on what actions will need to be taken, if any.  

• Dan Butler, Nationwide Children’s Laboratory representative stopped in on Friday April 26 with 
a newsletter, some brochures to distribute and to check on questions or needs for the lab 
services.  

 
Foster Screenings  

• No foster screenings were completed during the month of April.  
 

Schools 

• Galion City Schools 
o Kindergarten screenings were conducted on April 10th and 11th. Lynn Corwin PHN, Amy 

Jerger PHN and Emily Miller participated in the hearing and vision screenings.  
 

• St. Joseph School 
o The preschool children are scheduled to have hearing and vision screening on May 1st. 

The preschool screenings are delayed until the end of the year to prepare for 
Kindergarten.  
  



Training/ Conferences 

• Emily attended the Leadership Essentials for Health Departments (LEHDs) training on April 
23rd and 24th.  

 
Staff/ Students/ Mentoring 

• Nicole Miller, a Nursing Student from Ashland University finished her community rotation on 
April 24th.   

 
Accreditation 

• We are currently at 66.19% (as of April 30, 2019) complete in draft documentation. 

• Our documentation is to be submitted for PHAB review by September 2019. 

• Submission onto the online ePHAB database has begun.  

• Many plans and documents for the department will still need created or completed. It has been 
difficult to obtain documents of plans shared with Crawford County Public Health.  

 
 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Emily Miller, RN, BSN, Director of Nursing  


